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Welcome to our newsletter as we get ready for the new school year! 
 
WORKING PARTY DAYS  
A huge thank you to all the volunteers who have been to help at our working party days throughout 2024.  
It is always appreciated no matter how long you are able to come for and whatever task you manage to 
do.  We wouldn’t be able to do it without you! 
 
Dates for the remainder of 2024 along with 2025 dates are on our website 
 
EXTERNAL PAINTING 
We have progressed with the external woodwork painting to give Lyneal a freshen up for the new year and 
the wet weather to come. 
 
OUTDOOR AREA 
We have had good feedback from users of the outdoor cooking equipment and we hope you continue to 
use it going forwards.  The garden beds have a mixture of flower and herbs which attract lots of local 
wildlife and make the area more appealing.  We hope to continue to maintain these.  Our next project will 
be more sturdy benches and we are currently applying for funding for these.   
 
BOOKINGS FOR 2025 
The website has been updated with the booking documents for 2025.  We have agreed a slight increase 
due to the cost of utilities increasing and we aim to keep all other costs lower by volunteers doing the odd 
jobs where we can. 
 
We also now offer hourly bookings (although a minimum fee of 2 hours) and the booking forms for these 
are on the website 
 
FUNDRAISING 
Thank you to anyone who has purchased something from our Lyneal shop or bought a raffle ticket at 
County Day or Elements camp.  These also help us to keep our fees down.  
 
LOOKING TO 2025 
Is there anything you would like to see at Lyneal? Is there any equipment you feel is missing?  Is there an 
event we could host? Drop us an email with ideas! 
 
Also, look out for our Leaders Social Event coming out being held in Summer 2025 
 
Yours in Guiding 
Sarah Smith-Roe 
Lyneal Lead Volunteer 


